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June 05, 2020 

Mr. Frank DiMaggio Executive Director 

Nevada State Board of Dental Examiners 

6010 S. Rainbow Blvd., Ste. A-1 Las 

Vegas, NV 89118  

I was a month away from graduating and becoming a licensed hygienist until Covid-19 delayed 

the process. We are hopeful that this will allow the class of 2020 to graduate on track. By 

eliminating the clinical portion, we will avoid the conundrum of finding the perfect “board” 

patient that meets specific board requirements. This patient would also need to be willing to 

travel out of state to receive an incomplete dental treatment (in which only 1/4 of the mouth will 

be completed) during the unprecedented time of this pandemic. 

My dental hygiene program at Truckee Meadows Community College in Reno, Nevada consists 

of 14 students. Before the pandemic started 50% of our students were able to find board patients. 

It took us two months of a two-hour skills lab to find these patients. After the pandemic, 30% of 

the students still have their board patients. I personally have lost my patient due to his 

immunocompromising condition. He has expressed to me his concern of traveling and the safety 

of his well-being. He is no longer interested in the service and from an ethics standpoint I 

completely understand. I'm sure other patients with systemic conditions will have the same fear 

and students will encounter the same ethical dilemma. We are going back to school for only 4 

weeks and considering it took some of us 8 weeks to locate our board patient, the daunting task 

of finding a board patient will be very difficult for the class of 2020.  

At TMCC the hygiene students of the class of 2020 have had plenty of practice to develop our 

clinician skills. We've spent over 16 hours a week in our clinic perfecting our skills. Regardless 

of what happens with the live patient clinical exam, we would still be required to take our 

national written exam. We currently have plans to extend our semester of clinic to finish our 

clinical requirements. There are many other health care professions who do not need to take a 

live clinical board to practice in their field. For instance, nurses take a NCLEX exam, also 

known as the National Council Licensure Examination. It is a standardized test that every state 

regulatory board uses to determine if a candidate is ready to become licensed as an entry-level 

nurse. The dental hygiene board was already in the midst of potentially eliminating the clinical 

exam in the upcoming years. Covid-19 has taken many of our freedoms away, I believe we were 

handed a situation in which we are given special circumstances to have the class of 2020 as a 

trial year if needed. In the end, we will be graduating from an accredited school, as well as have 

the skills that we have been perfecting for the last two years. I believe there is no need for a 

clinical examination to determine whether we become a licensed professional in Nevada. 

Thanks to everyone who will voice their opinion on our behalf and stay safe. 
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Regards, 

Christine Jacinto 2nd Year Dental Hygiene student 

cc Governor Sisolak 





To the Nevada State Board of Dental Examiners and the Governor of Nevada, Steve Sisolak 

RE: CSN Dental Hygiene Program Opinion with Waiving Clinical Boards for the DH Class of 2020 

The Class of 2020 Dental Hygiene students face an interruption of education due to an unprecedented pandemic across 

the country.  The educational institutions in Nevada handled the interruption of education immediately.  Resources and 

communication were provided to students and faculty to handle the necessary changes to continue student education.  

The problems encountered for completion of some courses for health programs and those specific to dental hygiene are 

clinical skill acquisition and patient care delivery that can only occur in a clinical setting.  

The Commission on Dental Accreditation (CODA) set forth some “flexibility” to program requirements but that each 

institution has an obligation and responsibility to ensure that its students are competent upon graduation. 

It is the opinion of the College of Southern Nevada Dental Hygiene Program that a rush to a resolution to eliminate 

clinical boards for licensure for the Class of 2020 would not be in the best interest in the practice of dentistry in Nevada 

and to those practitioners the state has previously licensed.    

CSN and TMCC offer a competency-based education.  Having an outside agency evaluate clinical skills and delivery of 
patient care that is impartial, though not perfect, validates the education received by the students across the United 
States with the exception of Alabama.  Clinical boards provide validation for licensees seeking licensure in Nevada or 
other states.   

Alternative methods have come forward for the Class of 2020.  There is a stance to waive the clinical board completely, 
substitute the clinical board exam with a Computer Simulated Clinical Examination (CSCE), the ADEX OSCE, and the 
WREB will release its computer simulated clinical exam in June.  The exams are designed to assess various levels of 
assessment, diagnosis, treatment planning, clinical skills and abilities.  It is the last two that are in question to evaluate 
effectively individual clinical skills and abilities in the interest of the public.   

Affording a “one-time special license” in response to the COVID 19 worldwide pandemic would not change the current 

statute.  The Board could issue this “Special License” under which graduates be licensed and then within a short 

timeframe to complete a clinical board.   

Nevada, Battle Born, should remain true to the laws that govern the people for their safety in the state.  We hope that 
the board will consider the student’s position and work with them to attain this “one-time special license” without 
compromising public safety.   

The College of Southern Nevada Dental Hygiene Program appreciates the efforts that the Nevada State Board of 
Dentistry is making during this time of crisis. As heath care practitioners, our patients are our ultimate concern. We hope 
that you strongly weigh the public safety of Nevadans and the statutes rather than rush to judgement regarding 
licensure.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Missy Abel RDH, M.Ed       Cara Lutes-Kirby RDH, MPH        Elizabeth Diaz RDH, MA 
CSN Dental Hygiene Programs Director    Community Outreach Coordinator      First Year Clinic Coordinator  
Missy.abel@csn.edu         cara.lutes-kirby@csn.edu        Elizabeth.Diaz@csn.edu  

Anne Neumann RDH, BSDH         Stephanie Clester RDH, MA   Gary Widdison DDS 
Second Year Clinical Coordinator    Radiology Coordinator         Supervising Dentist 
Anne.neumann@csn.edu          Stephanie.clester@csn.edu     Gary.widdison@csn.edu 
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Nevada State Board of Dental Examiners 
6010 S. Rainbow Blvd., Ste. A-1 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

July 13, 2020 

RE: Dental Hygiene Class of 2020 
  College of Southern Nevada 

Dear Board Members, 

My name is Missy Abel, and I am the program director for the Dental Hygiene Program at the College of Southern 
Nevada. I am writing today on behalf of the faculty for the future licensure of the Class of 2020.  I had submitted a letter 
in May when COVID-19 was presenting challenges for the education of our students.   

This is a follow-up letter to address the changes that have occurred with the dental hygiene students at CSN since May.  
The students have been in clinic for two weeks and have four weeks left to complete their clinical requirements.  They 
should finish the week of August 7, 2020.  

I have been in contact with Robin Yeager, the Director for Dental Hygiene Operations at the Western Regional 
Examination Board (WREB), and had let her know our concerns; the students paid exam fees for WREB and CSN’s ability 
to comply with state recommendations concerning COVID-19.  She asked me to wait two weeks and we could revisit the 
exam since things are always changing.  The decision was made today for CSN to not host the WREB Clinical Board on 
September 9-11, 2020 due to the governor postponing Phase III opening earlier this month and the current rise in 
COVID-19 cases.  The college has put most classes on remote access for fall to limit the spread of the virus amongst the 
students.  The students have paid for the Board and need to have a decision to protect their fees before the end of the 
month.  I have just sent Robin an email letting her know the decision.  
UNLV is hosting the WREB Dental Board in October and has suggested to Robin that the WREB Dental Hygiene exam be 
held during the same period at their site.  I believe it has been held at UNLV in the past.  I will let the Board know her 
response as soon as I receive it.   

The statue NRS 631.300 1. (b) (1) licensure by clinical examination the students would be compliant with statute.  Until 

that would occur, we would defer to the first letter submitted that, affording a “one-time special license” in response to 

the COVID-19 worldwide pandemic would not change the current statute.  The Board could issue this “Special License” 

under which graduates be licensed and then within a timeframe to be determined, applicants must pass an accepted 

clinical board, or they would lose their “one-time special license”.   

The faculty support maintaining the clinical board over the alternative options of a Computer Simulated Clinical 

Examination (CSCE) or the ADEX OSCE at this time.  If the statute is to be changed, it should go through the proper 

legislative channels in the future.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Missy Abel RDH, M.Ed       Cara Lutes-Kirby RDH, MPH        Elizabeth Diaz RDH, MA 
CSN Dental Hygiene Programs Director    Community Outreach Coordinator   First Year Clinic Coordinator 
Missy.abel@csn.edu         cara.lutes-kirby@csn.edu        Elizabeth.Diaz@csn.edu  

Anne Neumann RDH, BSDH         Stephanie Clester RDH, MA   Gary Widdison DDS 
Second Year Clinical Coordinator    Radiology Coordinator         Supervising Dentist 
Anne.neumann@csn.edu          Stephanie.clester@csn.edu   Gary.widdison@csn.edu 
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From: Maggie Rodriguez
To: Board of Dental Examiners
Subject: Nevada State Board of Dental Examiners –Board Teleconference Meeting – Tuesday, July 14, 2020
Date: Thursday, July 9, 2020 9:41:30 PM

Good afternoon all,

My name is Dr. Maggie Rodriguez and I’d like to offer public comment in reference to agenda
item #5 addressing “Temporary approval and acceptance of the alternatives to the current
Western Regional Examining Board’s (WREB) exam for dental licensure, including WREB
Dental Licensing Examination COVID-19 Options for 2020, if completed during the period of
May 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020 – NRS 631.240.”  

I want to first express my gratitude and appreciation to the board for allowing me the
opportunity to comment on this matter.  I’m a 2020 graduate of the University of Utah School
of Dentistry and a proud Nevada native.  Our original WREB exam was scheduled in April,
which was then rescheduled to June and the alternative manikin form of the exam was
administered.  I am commenting in support of the temporary acceptance of this alternative. 
While I realize that UNLV was fortunate to have held their licensing exams prior to shutdowns,
there are so many of us who were not given the opportunity for live patient exams due to the
high risk to patients, students, examiners, and auxiliary staff.  Practicing dentistry in my home
state is a dream come true, and I hope the board will vote in favor of both WREB and ADEX
alternatives.  

Thank you for your time,

Maggie Rodriguez, DDS
University of Utah School of Dentistry Class of 2020

-- 
Maggie Rodriguez, DDS
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Letters of Support
• Dr. Georgene Chase



From: Rigoberto Morales
To: Angelica L. Bejar
Subject: FW: Re. Dr. Chase /Phyllis Ringstad
Date: Thursday, July 9, 2020 1:02:09 PM

 
 

From: Rigoberto Morales On Behalf Of Board of Dental Examiners
Sent: Monday, June 22, 2020 9:06 AM
To: Phil W. Su
Cc: Rigoberto Morales
Subject: FW: Re. Dr. Chase /Phyllis Ringstad
 
 
 
From: lars reuterdahl [mailto:skispray@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, June 19, 2020 4:30 PM
To: CRZeh@aol.com
Cc: Board of Dental Examiners
Subject: Re. Dr. Chase /Phyllis Ringstad
 
                                                                                                                                                       
                                                        Dental Technology Group 
                                                                                                                                                       
                                                        22165 E. Lake Loop
                                                                                                                                                       
                                                        Land O Lakes, Fl 34639
                                                                                                                                                       
                                                               
                                                                                                                                                       
                                                        June 19, 2020
 
To whom it may concern:
 
I am a lab technician, specializing in dentures, over dentures and partials; prosthetics that can
be fixed to any kind of attachment in the mouth. I have had copious training and 40 plus years
of experience in prosthetics for varying levels of edentulism.
 
Dr. Chase and I met at a course for utilizing a special articulator made to exactly replicate the
individual's jaw function. Since then, I have made prosthetics for many of Dr. Chase's more
challenging cases. When she took on the work of orally disabled patients in a not for profit
setting, she called upon me for help more frequently. 
On one such occasion, when she needed help with three patients, she asked if I would make a
trip to Reno for four or five days. We began by shipping preliminary model work and custom
trays back and forth, then I flew from Tampa Bay to help with the customizing.
One of the three patients was Phyllis Ringstad. Dr. Chase had made and supplied several
previous prosthetic sets; however, Ms. Ringstad was still dissatisfied. We delivered an unusual
upper denture with very short vestibular depths.Very minor adjusting was needed and Ms.
Ringstad was pleased with the results. Having returned home, I contacted SmileRestore one
month later, regarding Ms Ringstad and they reported her as being completely satisfied. 
Therefore I can see no reason why Dr. Chase would even be questioned over this particular
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case.
 
Sincerely
Lars Rheuterdahl  



 



From: Jan Baker
To: Board of Dental Examiners
Subject: Georgene B Chase DDS
Date: Friday, April 24, 2020 2:35:43 PM

I have known Dr. Chase since she was 5 years old. We grew up across the street from each other. I knew
her brother and sisters, her mom and dad. I tried to teach her how to drive when she was 13 years old.
She has always been kind, caring and motivated.

Georgene is very loving and giving, sometimes to her detriment. She has always wanted to take care of
people, even when they have hurt her. When I went through a plate glass window and cut my arms up,
Georgene came over to help me. I was 17 and she was 12 but I never had a better friend.

All she has ever wanted to be is a dentist and not just a regular, run of the mill dentist but a top notch
dentist. She has brought leading technology to Reno while other dentists were just starting to look at
implants. She could go anywhere and be a dentist but she wants to be in her home town. She has family
here. She has friends here.

Georgene is not perfect and has never claimed to be perfect. She just wants to be a dentist. She hires
people to take care of the office. She will bring in a "friend" to be a manager. She brought a friend up from
Las Vegas to be the office manager. This woman turned out to be the proverbial rotten apple. Georgene
lost several really good employees because of this woman. One of the people Georgene hired was one of
my ex-employees. This woman would not have been rehired in our office because she was self-absorbed
and manipulative. Unfortunately, her references were not checked before she was hired. She did major
damage to Georgene's office before her true nature was discovered. Georgene doesn't want to worry
about what the office is doing. She hires someone who she thinks will run the office for her and cross all
the T's and dot all the I's but she hasn't been able to find anyone who will take on that job and do it well.
Most people do a job with the "what's in it for me" attitude. Unfortunately, those people have led to a lot of
misery for Georgene. She has been raked over the coals for seven long years even though her dental
skills have continued to bring in loyal patients.

I don't want anyone else to work on my teeth. Georgene's skills have always been in the forefront. I have
seen the work she has done on several other people. Patients I've spoken with love Georgene and love
the work she has done for them. I have never encountered anyone who had anything bad to say. I have
been extremely happy with the work she has done for me. My family goes to her and my accounting
person goes to her. We are just waiting for this situation to get settled so that we can once again have our
chosen dentist check our teeth.

Georgene should be allowed to be a dentist. She is an excellent dentist. She should not continue to be
punished for hiring the wrong people - people who did not have her best interests at heart.

If I can provide any other information, please contact me.
-- 
Jan Baker
Systems Design, Inc.

mailto:jdbsdi54@gmail.com
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March 10, 2020 
 
Angie Daniel (Former Clinical Director of SmileRestore) 
5365 Mae Anne Avenue 
Reno NV 89523 
 
Nevada Dental Board 
Re: Reinstatement of License for Dr. Georgene Chase  
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
My name is Angie Daniel.  I had worked as clinical director for SmileRestore from June 24, 2014 until 
September 2017.  I had left in 2017 due to the change in new SmileRestore President appointed, from 
our wonderful Ms Daphne Chan to Sally Nash. Shortly after A new office manager with no dental 
experience was hired, Ms Nicole Blankenship and Ms Tauni as supervisor, also with no dental 
experience. 
This office had been operating successfully for 3 years, taking care of several patients with mild to 
severe dental needs. Our office staff worked with other non-profit agencies and had consistently been in 
communication with their admin. department. We were able to take care of their referring clients 
immediately. When Ms Nicole Blankenship was hired I was under the impression she had a dental 
background.  As the week progressed I saw nothing but incompetent behavior.  She had no past 
experience working in a high volume patient setting.  She did not know how to bill insurance, schedule 
patient appointments or do any patient follow up care entry for their appointments. I had asked her to 
view and study the online dental program to become familiar in order to start working immediately.  
Shortly after, she disregarded what I said and left the office, not returning until 2 hours later with Ms 
Tauni, whom was hired to supervise the administration of the office. 
They both had left the front desk unattended for two hours without any administrator to check out the 
patients and schedule their follow up appointments.  I witnessed Ms Blankenship being very 
argumentative with patients on several occasions and not performing a proper walkout. (* Collecting 
payments or scheduling appointments as needed.) She would allow patients to walkout the door without 
acknowledgment of any sort.  After 30 years of experience working in the dental office environment, 
you pretty much know who will be a good fit for an office.  Ms Blankenship was not a good fit for this 
office I felt right from the start. Her argumentative personality, lack of knowledge in dentistry and lack 
of compassion for our patients in my opinion made her unsuitable for SmileRestore. 
  
 I had left on vacation for 3 weeks only to return to a list of patient complaints concerning Ms 
Blankenship’s behavior, negligence and mistrust the patients had toward her.  I tried to address this to 
Ms Sally Nash (President of SmileRestore) who I am sorry to say never administered a dental office and 
had no concept of what it took to run a dental clinic. I also sent e-mail to Dr. Georgene Chase who was 
Dental Director at the time.  I e-mailed a letter with my concerns after I decided to leave due to the new 
administration hired to run the office.  I realized months later in a conversation I had with Dr Chase 
claiming she had never seen the e-mail I sent to the Office, addressed to her.  
 
In August 2018, as re-appointed Dental Director, Dr Chase asked me to help re-open the SmileRestore 
office and help clean up accounts. Upon returning to SmileRestore in August 2018, I found patient’s 
chart notes on the counter and not inside the charts.  I found patient notes in the wrong charts. Patient 
charts had been taken apart, piled all over the office and not filed away. I had never seen an office with 



charts lying all over the counters. No notes as to why the charts were piled and not filed away 
alphabetically. Worst mess in a dental office I had ever seen. Insurance billing was backed up 6 months 
with several outstanding claims up to a year old. Worst administrative work or record keeping I had seen 
in a dental office. I viewed many patient accounts charged with the wrong fees and codes. Ms 
Blankenship was running the non-profit clinic as a private practice. The prices she tried to charge were 
above UCR fees.  Wrong codes and wrong fees were entered into the patients’ accounts. The accounts 
receivable was so high, I had to address it to the board of SmileRestore and met with Dr Chase, who was 
the Dental Director of SmileRestore.  Dr. Chase informed me she tried to address this with Ms Sally 
Nash but instead was fired. Claims against her forging Ms Rosa Lopez signature on a document had 
been filed with the Nevada Dental Board.  
 
In the year 2015, Ms Rosa Lopez was a volunteer at SmileRestore, trained by me to do sterilization and 
clinical assisting.  She was an outstanding volunteer. Shortly after 8 months, the dental director Dr 
Chase hired Ms Lopez to work at the clinic full time.  Her name came up during a conversation in 
September 2018; I was informed Rosa Lopez signed a claim stating Dr Chase had forged her signature 
in a patient consent form that lead to having her license temporarily suspended by the Nevada Dental 
Board upon review along with another claim filed by Ms Blankenship.  
I had a brief conversation with Ms Rosa Lopez over the phone, prior to returning to SmileRestore. She 
had informed me that Nicole Blankenship found a letter left by Dr Chase in the copy machine addressed 
to the SmileRestore Board requesting dismissal of Ms Nicole Blankenship and staff that were not 
following proper protocol and following up with patient recall appointments.  
Ms Lopez informed me that after Ms Blankenship found this letter on the copy machine, she took action 
along with all the employees listed on the letter approached Sally Nash and telling her how harsh Dr. 
Chase had been reprimanding them and how it was Dr Chase that should be the one removed or fired. 
Ms Rosa Lopez also informed me that it was Ms Blankenship that told Ms Lopez; Dr Chase had forged 
her signature. I told Ms Lopez this is all hear say and seemed coerce. 
  
 According to all my findings with the high volume of patient complaints against Ms Blankenship, Dr 
Chase had validation to request the removal of those employees not performing their work in their job 
description along with Ms Blankenship.  In 2018, I had patients telling me after Dr Chase was dismissed 
from SmileRestore, Ms Blankenship encouraged patients to file complaints against Dr Chase, for not 
completing their treatment, when it was Ms Blankenship that did not schedule those patients to complete 
treatment accordingly.  Ms Blankenship had shown lack of concern for patient care in my opinion not 
scheduling their appointments with Dr Chase or the dentist on staff, but instructed patients to file 
complaints with the Nevada Dental Board. Hiring two administrative supervisors with no experience 
was a disaster waiting to happen. 
 
During the period Ms Blankenship was hired as office manager, patients were overcharged, forms went 
missing, charts went missing, Insurance billing was filed incorrectly on several patients, checks not 
posted correctly to patients accounts with the proper discounts, several insurance forms were billed 
electronically with codes but no fees resulting in insurance agents closing the claims, resulting in her 
charging the patient the additional cost just because she did not bill the primary insurance correctly. This 
all can be verified through Ms Blankenship’s computer log in.  Several costly mistakes were made by 
Ms Blankenship I don’t understand how this could have gone unnoticed and I was surprised by the 
allegations made by Ms Blankenship against Dr Chase, when it was Ms Blankenship negligence to 
keeping accurate records, follow up with insurance claims that were more than 6-8 months old that 



required insurance letters to be responded to (a file with an enormous amount of insurance EOB 
requesting additional information was found on Ms Blankenship’s former desk). Insurance EOB letters 
were found all over the office scattered in different piles. Insurance EOB forms requesting for additional 
information were found inside patient’s charts with the date stamped, when it was received and 
forgotten.   
 
As a former employee I had witnessed several patients sign consent forms, I could not find in patients 
charts.  Whether Ms Nicole Blankenship purposely removed them from the chart to cause havoc for Dr 
Chase, or just sheer negligence, I cannot confirm. I returned to SmileRestore only to find accounts 
upside down, wrong billing, wrong entry in patient accounts, wrong codes entered, only leads me to 
believe that Dr Chase had every right to request from the SmileRestore Board to have Ms Nicole 
Blankenship removed or fired.  Charts were not kept updated, patients were over charged and no follow 
up appointments scheduled. The list of patient complaints was unbelievable against Ms Blankenship. 
This lead to patients upset with Dr Chase.   
 
Unfortunately, I witness this again recently in 2019 when a new board president was elected for 
SmileRestore, Ms Janet Walford, and new executive director Ms Jennifer Hamilton, both had no dental 
background, which lead to the shutdown of the office once again 6 weeks after I left employment. It is 
unfortunate that this would happen to a wonderful non-profit like SmileRestore that treated several 
patients in need of dental care with limited to no funds. 
The excuse:  Ms Janet Walford was too busy attending to her dying ex-husband and she had no time to 
address urgent financial matters that were taking place at the office. The conference call meeting that 
took place with employees addressing the matter, was a clear signal from Ms Walford, when she hung 
up the phone in the middle of the discussion, informing her of all the concerns the staff had that required 
immediate attention.  Several attempts to reach her by phone call were made in order to continue the 
conference call only to result in no success reaching Ms Walford. She was not answering her phone or 
made no attempts to call any of the staff members present in the meeting. 
Under Kim Michael executive director (September 2018-May 2019) 
Also mismanaged funds and neglected to pay the employee taxes to the IRS or file and mail the 
quarterly tax reports, causing SmileRestore to go into debt once again.  
Under Jennifer Hamilton (Kim Michaels successor) executive director May 2019-shut down of office 
sometime in August: 
Also under this director, office funds were mismanaged, neglected to pay employee taxes, file and mail 
quarterly taxes consistently. Note:  The SmileRestore accountant had filled out the tax forms but Ms 
Hamilton failed to mail the forms by the deadline to the IRS found in the office not mailed.   
 
This all can be verified through bank statements obtained and financial records along with personnel as 
witnesses. It’s a shame our Northern Nevada Dental non-profit offices and agencies caring for the 
underserved community are the ones that suffer from bad administration.  As you at the Northern 
Nevada Dental Board have witness first hand in your department.    
I am filing a request to The Nevada State Board of Dental Examiners for the reinstatement of License 
for Dr. Georgene B. Chase who had shown compassion and dedication to patient care at SmileRestore 
non-profit. 
 
Kind Regards 
Ms Angie Daniel (Former Clinical Director)       
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From:
To: Board of Dental Examiners
Subject: Dr Georgene Chase
Date: Thursday, March 05, 2020 2:39:49 PM

I understand that there is an upcoming meeting of the NSDBE which will address the Nevada dental license of Dr
Georgene Chase.  I would like to be involved in that meeting.  I am a retired physician who has been in the practice
of Dr Chase.  I would like to offer my comments, and I would like to follow the ongoing issues relating to the
licensure of Dr Chase.  Thank you.

Steve Recchia 



 



From:
To: Board of Dental Examiners
Subject: Reinstatment of Dr. Georgene B. Chase
Date: Wednesday, March 11, 2020 5:53:34 PM

March 11, 2020

Francine M. Smith

 
Nevada Dental Board
 
Re: Reinstatement of License for Dr. Georgene B. Chase
 
To whom it may concern:
 
I Francine M. Smith am a native of Nevada. I was born and raised here in Reno.
 
I came in as a patient on August 28th 2018. Dr. Chase helped me with a cavity that she filled in for
me to get me by until I could afford to have it fixed.  Dr. Chase and I had a conversation as I was in
the chair. I explained to her that I had just finished a job at Spectrum and was looking for a work. I
was looking for a dentist that could help me get my mouth in order again as I needed a lot of work
done. She asked me what line of work I was looking for.  I explained that I was an office
administration. She asked if I would be willing to come and work for her.  They needed help.  I later
found out it was closed due to prior staff issues.
 
I started volunteering on September 4th 2018 for the office. I started answering the phones,
welcoming patients in that had appointments, and scheduling. The patients that were being seen at
that time were patients that the Dr. was trying to take care of due to the office being closed because
of the prior staff.   
 
I started working with Angie Daniels as she showed me the ropes. Never have I seen such a mess on
the office files. I started alphabetizing charts and going through them one by one to see what was
needed. It was unbelievable how many charts did not have copies of id’s or information packets or a
lot of the id’s were out dated.
 
I have been in the office administration field long enough to know that getting copies of id’s and
information is crucial to any office setting. In my opinion, and observation, the severe lack of office
policy, procedure, or work ethic was obvious from the prior staff.  Anything having to do with charts,
scheduling, money collection, or notation is the responsibility of the front office. Angie and I went
over hundreds of accounts to fix the prior staff neglect and inaccuracies. There several accounts
where the insurance was billed but never followed through on.
 
Since November 2018, Dr. Chase has been unable to work at this office due to the suspension of her
license.  Not only has this been unfair or unjust, but it has affected not only me but the people that
matter the most, the patients. She has been unable to complete or work on them because of this. I
get calls or messages left daily asking when she will be able to practice again. It’s been well past a
year and it’s now time to have an answer.
 
Dr. Chase has helped more than her fair share of people in this town, especially people that have
very little money and can barely make ends meet. It has always been her goal and dream to help the
underdog in this world and right now that opportunity is on hold.
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In my opinion, this decision imposed by you has caused this office to spiral downward in huge mess
of events. I am sure you are well aware of the charts having to be sold from this office under the
direction of Debra Kugel Shafer. This action has been unjust to the patients to have their charts sold,
patients that cannot pay for care and are most likely subjected to sales and attempts on their fears
to pay more money. This nonprofit was not about that. This nonprofit had the soul interest in
helping individuals. I know this because I witnessed it firsthand.
 
People who have dental emergencies we can refer them out. But the people that are economically
challenged have no options because the one doctor that truly cared about the patient and not the
almighty dollars has been put on hold. How do I know this? I am one of those people!
 
I can personally tell you that I have 3 pages of names and numbers of patients that have been
waiting over a year to get in to see Dr. Chase.  Several of those people are non-patients that have
been recommended by word of mouth that wanted to be put on the waiting list.
 
I strongly urge you to reconsider and reinstate Dr. Chase’s license so that we can get these people in
and get them taken care of.
 
Thank you for your time and consideration to this matter.
 
Sincerely,
 
Francine M. Smith

 
 



 



From: SmileRestore
To: Board of Dental Examiners
Subject: [FWD: ] Dr. Georgene B. Chase reinstatment of license
Date: Thursday, March 12, 2020 2:31:45 PM

Francine M. Smith
SmileRestore
775-800-1051

-------- Original Message --------
Subject: 
From: Pitbullm More >
Date: Thu, March 12, 2020 10:52 am
To: info@smilerestore.org

To : Nevada state Dental Board 
I, Katrina Morris started helping Smilerestore with billing and collections in 2018,
Nicole took over the office as mgr. By September it was clear Nicole was not
experienced. Patients were overcharged, errors were made on claims and not
followed up on. Also at this time alot of insurance companies went from a typical 1
year to a 6 month time frame to bill. Alot of money went out the window Nicole
was rude to our long time patients. Nicole caused alot of devastation from her
inexperience and neglegence. 
   Sincerely, Katrina Morris 
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